Y Pwyllgor Deddfwriaeth, Cyfiawnder a'r Cyfansoddiad

_

Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee

Llyr Gruffydd MS Chair, Climate Change, Environment, and Infrastructure Committee Senedd Cymru

Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN SeneddDCC@senedd.cymru senedd.cymru/SeneddDCC 0300 200 6565

Welsh Parliament

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN SeneddLJC@senedd.wales senedd.wales/ SeneddLJC 0300 200 6565

14 December 2022

Dear Llyr

Legislative Consent: Retained EU Law (Revocation and Reform) Bill

You will be aware that the UK Government has introduced to the UK Parliament the <u>Retained EU Law</u> (<u>Revocation and Reform</u>) <u>Bill</u> (the Bill). If passed, the Bill would set in motion the UK Government's plan to retain, revoke or reform thousands of pieces of retained EU law (REUL). It would also begin a countdown to 31 December 2023, when the majority of REUL will automatically expire unless Ministers take action to save or reform it. Of concern to us, as legislators, is the fact that the Bill would enable Ministers, rather than parliaments, to significantly alter the UK's regulatory and legal landscape.

My Committee has, for some time, been keeping a watching eye on the UK Government's plan for REUL, and we began asking **questions** of the Welsh Government some months ago.

With the laying of the Bill before the UK Parliament, and in anticipation of the Welsh Government bringing forward the likely necessary consent memorandum, my Committee agreed to seek the views of stakeholders both in Wales and across the UK. We sought views on a number of matters including to what extent the Bill might impact Wales' regulatory landscape; what role should the Senedd have in the revocation and reform of REUL in devolved areas; the Welsh Government's decision not to carry out its own assessment of REUL, including not forming its own view on what is devolved and what is reserved; and whether the Bill might introduce new limitations for the Welsh Government, which wants to improve pre-Brexit standards, where possible.



Enclosed are the submissions we received from Dr Gravey and Dr Whitten of Queen's University Belfast, the RSPCA, the UK Environmental Law Association, the Marine Conservation Society, and Wales Environment Link. We believe this evidence may be of interest to your Committee.

You will also be aware that the Welsh Government has now laid before the Senedd a <u>legislative</u> consent memorandum in respect of the Bill, and that my Committee has lead responsibility for scrutinising the memorandum.

At our meeting on <u>Monday 5 December</u>, we took evidence from Mick Antoniw MS, the Counsel General and Minister for the Constitution, in respect of the Bill and the Welsh Government's legislative consent memorandum. You may wish to note that the Counsel General repeated his concerns that the implementation of the Bill, should it be passed and enacted, has the potential to overwhelm the governments of the UK. You may also wish to note that concerns about implications for Senedd Business and for the Welsh Government's own legislative programme were also discussed.

I am writing to other Senedd Committees to draw attention to the evidence we received which falls within the remit and interests of their Committees.

Yours sincerely,

Huw Irranca-Davies

How Irranca - Davies

Chair



Legislative Consent: Retained EU Law (Revocation and Reform) Bill

Submissions from stakeholder to the Legislation Justice and Constitution Committee call for views on the Bill.

Dr Gravey and Dr Whitten

RSPCA

UK Environmental Law Association (UKELA)

Marine Conservation Society

Wales Environment Link